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PQ 25909/22* To ask the Minister for Health the status of the long-awaited and urgently needed 

primary care centre for north Clondalkin, Dublin 22; if the project delay due to the issue 

regarding the transfer of the Collinstown Park site to the HSE from the Department of Education 

has been resolved (details supplied: given that it is over a year since a previous reply to my PQ on 

the matter indicated that this was the main issue); the date for the construction of the primary 

centre; the proposed timeline for its completion; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -

Gino Kenny 

 

Dear Deputy Kenny,  

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  

 

HSE Estates agreed with the local school Collinstown Park Community College and Dublin and Dún 

Laoghaire Education and Training Board (DDLETB) on the site location for the Primary Care Centre 

(PCC) in Rowlagh in return for works to the school.   On that basis HSE Estates proceeded to complete 

design works including an enabling works package.  In addition, planning permission, the fire safety 

cert and the disability access certificate have all been granted.   

There have been delays to the project due to the transfer of the site to the HSE from the Department of 

Education.  HSE Capital and Estates remain in discussions with the Department of Education and it is 

anticipated meaningful progress can now advance following receipt of Heads of Terms by the HSE on 

31 May 2022.     

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

   
_____________________ 

Paul de Freine 

National Director,  

Capital & Estates 


